
TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD 

SAFETY COMMITTEE 

REGULAR MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, December 14, 2022 

 

 

 
The Regular Meeting of the Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman, Linda Fox at 11:05 a.m. via Zoom.   

 

Present: Kara Mehler, Maria Evans, Lloyd Decker, Linda Lull, Kathy Hull, Olga Melnikov, Derrek Guertin (11:10), and 

Linda Fox 

 

Approval Of Minutes.   

Motion was made to approve the minutes of September 14, 2022 by Linda Fox, seconded by Kara Mehler and approved 

by all. 

 

Old Business: 

No accidents reported. 

The issue with the threshold at the employee entrance in town hall has been fixed. 

 

New Business 

2023 Meeting dates. The following dates were approved. March 8, June 14, September 13, and December 13. Motion 

made by Kathy Hull and seconded by Olga Melnikov. Approved by all. 

 

Safety Issues: 

A resident complained about insufficient lighting at the Senior Center. Discussion included putting reflective tape on 

poles and contacting Eversource to add lights on their poles. An email received after the meeting from Lloyd Decker (who 

had microphone issues during the meeting) said the lights were all working correctly and that he has had no complaints 

from residents or employees. 

 

Derrek Guertin brought up again the issue of warning lights on all town vehicles. The Health Department just got a new 

vehicle. Tim Simpkins as the department head should follow up on this. 

 

A reminder that there have been ice buildup issues at the Senior Center in the past and the situation should be monitored 

as cold weather comes. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:19.  Motion made by Linda Fox and seconded by Maria Evans. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Linda Fox, Chairman  

Received by email on 12/14/2022 @ 1:33 p.m.
by Chrystie M. Bontempo, Asst. Town Clerk, New Fairfield


